
Guidance for Pharmacy Partners Outside of North Dakota
ONE Program was created in 2018 by faculty from the North Dakota State University School of
Pharmacy to utilize community pharmacists in addressing the opioid epidemic.

The ONE Program team welcomes stakeholders and concerned partners from around the country to
work together to apply the skills and the location of community pharmacies to help reduce the
stigma of opioid use disorders, and provide the best possible patient education and support to
patients receiving opioid prescriptions.

Can pharmacists who are not licensed in North Dakota take the ONE Program training for
credit?
Yes, any licensed pharmacist can take the ONE Program training for credit.

Are the ONE Program resources on the ONE Program web page available for use by
pharmacists not in North Dakota?
Yes, the ONE Program materials posted on the ONE Program web page are free and available for use by
others. However, ONE Program and all ONE Program resources are the intellectual property of
©ONE Program, and they must be used in keeping with the approach and philosophy advocated
by the ONE Program training. Any desire to modify any of the materials or use them in any
other way requires the consent of the ONE Program team coordinator Dr. Mark A. Strand, PhD,
mark.strand@ndsu.edu

Can pharmacies who are not located in North Dakota implement ONE Program in their
pharmacy?
Yes, however this requires contacting the pharmacy implementation coordinator for ONE Program,
Dr. Elizabeth Skoy: Elizabeth.Skoy@ndsu.edu This is for the purpose of quality assurance and
technical support.

Who owns ONE Program?
ONE Program is owned by the ONE Program team, located at North Dakota State University. ONE Program is
funded by the North Dakota Department of Human Services and is designed for implementation
in accordance with ND pharmacy law.
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